From:

To: <u>Clerks; Jane Twinney</u>

Subject: Krista Court Parking - Extend No Parking To Both Side of Street - Report # 2024-46

Date: September 4, 2024 10:07:07 AM
Attachments: Krista Court Parking Review.msg
Parking - Krista CtNew.msg

parking rule amendment.msg

Fwd Parking Review - Request for Input Krista Court.msg

Krista court parking.msg

Parking restrictions on Krista Crt.msg Parking on Krista Court.msg

CAUTION: This email originated outside of the Town of Newmarket. **DO NOT** click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and trusted content.

Good Morning,

We received a letter in the mail (yesterday the 3rd of September), which means you only gave us 1 day to email into respond with regards to the Parking Enforcement on Krista Court. This seems a little bit like the Town of Newmarket is against change here and doesn't want to even look at any action, and to be honest a little disrespectful to not give any time to even respond to this letter as the deadline is today the 4th of September.

None the Less, I have gathered as many residents as I could late last evening who agree with the change I am prosing and have been fighting for since before the last implementation of parking restrictions here on Krista Court. What everyone is prosing is to extend the parking restrictions on Krista Court to the other side of the street with the same No Parking restrictions. The reasons behind this are the following:

- 1. Creating Blind Spots for all cars coming out of their driveways, or for the <u>speeding</u> cars travelling in to drop off their children for school
- 2. Blocking driveways still on the side without current parking restrictions. Mostly my driveway at 992 and 988 where cars park an impede on our driveways
- 3. Creating children to not be able to walk safely on the side of the road walking to school, (since courts DO NOT and WILL NOT have sidewalks) because cars are parked here so the children need to walk into the middle of the road and compete with the <u>speeding</u> cars driving in and out. This is very unsafe.

On top of the reasons above I have previously sent in emails to Jane Twinney with pictures of cards parking and have been in contract with her this entire time. I believe she should be able to help with any extra information you need. I have also called in to the town several times asking for Parking Patrol to monitor this area at the drop off and pick up times.

Lastly, I do need to say that the No Parking restrictions have helped reduce the amount of cars on our court during drop off and pick up times for school and having the No Parking extended to the other side of the street during these times will not only make everyone on the court

happy but also keep everyone children SAFE and I'm pretty sure that is the main point of this email. SAFETY!

I have attached a few residents from around the court that voice the same opinion (1 being a Fire Fighter and 1 being a Police Officer).

Please consider what I am writing above and what the other residents are saying here. Appreciate your time to read and listen and looking forward to a resolution here on Krista Court.

Thank you,

